
6 tips to build your open relationships  
after foster care adoption
Mandy Taylor, foster and adoptive parent, and parent support specialist

When we adopted four children from foster 
care, my husband and I wanted to maintain 
contact with their biological parents, but 
we weren’t sure how to begin. The agency 
had always defined when, where, and 
how we would have supervised visits. 

From the time our children were first 
placed with us through foster care, we’d 
begun building a relationship with their 
biological parents. Beyond standard 
visits, we worked to build trust and keep 
communication lines open, demonstrating 
we wanted what was best for the children. 

The same was true when foster care led 
to adoption, when maintaining that 
contact was up to us. This was tough 
to navigate, learning what would keep 
everyone safe without offending.

We’ve been through this process three times and worked 
through challenges over the years. What we learned can 
help provide structure for your developing relationship.

1. Clarify your openness. This won’t work unless 
you can accept that your child called someone else 
“parent” before you. We are “Mom” and “Dad” to our 
kids, but they have given their biological parents new, 
special names that honor their family connection.

2. Begin parent to parent. Develop trust and rapport with the 
biological parent before introducing contact with the child. If 
confidentiality is required, contact could be mediated through 
an agency where no identifying information is exchanged.

3. Prepare for hard questions post-visit. After a 
visit, kids may feel sad, wondering, Is she really OK? 
and they’ll want to know when they’ll be able to 
see their biological parent again. They often replay 
parts of the conversation, looking for meaning.

4. Children will have different emotional responses. 
Kids sometimes struggle with guilt after a visit. If they’re 
happy with their adoptive family, that can feel like they’re 
betraying their biological family. Talk about those feelings and 
emotions: It’s OK to be sad that you’re missing them. It’s OK 
to be happy you’re here. It’s OK to be loved by two families. 
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5. Talk with the biological family about 
the child’s emotions. When I’ve shared with 
the biological family how the child responds 
after a visit, they’ve been open to verbalizing 
supportive messages to the kids: It’s OK to 
enjoy the things you’re doing. I hope you 
will share those things with me. You can 
draw me a picture or talk to me about it.

6. Be willing to listen and learn. I assumed 
one parent was selfish for missing a visit 
until she told me later that some days saying 
goodbye again is too hard. “It reminds me 
of the last visit I had with my mother when 
I was in foster care,” she said, “and I feel 
like a failure.” Listening and learning from 
each other are key to building empathy.

Openness is possible in foster care 
adoption. I hope more people will give 
these relationships a chance.
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Other suggested websites:    adoptivefamilies.com    adoptioninstitute.org

postadoptionrc.org

REGION 2   
Bethany Christian Services
1055 Carriage Hill Dr, Ste 2
Traverse City, MI 49686
231-995-0870

bethany.org/traversecity

parctc@bethany.org
facebook.com/PostAdoption 
ResourceCenterOfNorthernMI

Charlevoix, Emmett, Cheboygan, Presque Isle, 
Antrim, Otsego, Montmorency, Alpena, Leelanau, 
Benzie, Grand Traverse, Kalkaska, Crawford, 
Oscoda, Alcona, Manistee, Wexford, Missaukee, 
Roscommon, Ogemaw, and Iosco counties

REGION 3
Bethany Christian Services 
175 W Apple Ave 
Muskegon, MI 49440 
231-733-1618 

bethany.org/muskegon

parcfr@bethany.org
facebook.com/PostAdoption 
ResourceCenterCentralMichigan

Mason, Lake, Osceola, Clare, Gladwin, 
Arenac, Oceana, Newaygo, Mecosta, 
Isabella, Midland, Bay, Montcalm, 
Gratiot, Saginaw, Ionia, Clinton, and 
Shiawassee counties

REGION 4
Bethany Christian Services
901 Eastern Ave NE
Grand Rapids, MI 49503
616-224-7565

bethany.org/grandrapids

parcgr@bethany.org
facebook.com/ 
PARCRegion4

Allegan, Berrien, Cass, 
Kent, Muskegon, Ottawa, 
and Van Buren counties
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All three Post-Adoption Resource Centers have many family fun events planned, as well as support groups and trainings. Please check your Post Adoption 
Resource Center region’s Facebook page or website, watch for monthly calendars, or give us a call to find out what is available near you.

Check out postadoptionrc.org for past editions of our newsletter, events, 
helpful articles, and more information about us and services we offer.

This program is funded in part by the Michigan 
Department of Health and Human Services.


